
Students and staff celebrated 'Green Day for Muscular Dystrophy' on Friday 31st March
to raise funds to support families living with Muscular Dystrophy and to raise awareness
about Muscular Dystrophy. The fundraiser was organised by our Student Representative
Council (SRC) and Mr Murtha. Students enjoyed playing dodgeball in the school hall and
indulging in the sausage sizzle and green themed sweets, popcorn and snow cones.
Thanks to the SRC for organising the fundraiser and for everyone who participated and
supported the day, the vibe was electric!
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This week we say farewell  to Ms Kath Bear who has 
accepted a permanent Deputy Principal position at 
Toormina High School.  Ms Bear has been at Woopi 
High for more than 25 years and will  be missed. 
I  wish her all  the best in her new role.  
Mrs Claire O’Halloran will  be returning to us as 
Relieving Deputy Principal for the remainder of the 
year.  I  am very happy to have her back after some
time away at Coffs Harbour Senior College.

Mrs Megan Hart has accepted a position as Head 
Teacher Administration at the Induna School for the 
rest of the year.  This will  be a very different role for 
her,  but I  know she will  do well .  Ms Penny Burgess will  be joining our team
as Teacher Librarian.

Thank you to the parents who attended parent/teacher interviews on
Monday night.  I  always enjoy meeting new families.  Thank you to the P&C for
funding our new faculty banners.  They certainly made it  easier to find
teachers.

With the change of government,  this week the Secretary for Education has
announced all  NSW Government secondary schools will  have a mobile phone
ban from the start of Term 4.  This will  bring more consistency between
schools and support us in keeping distracting technology out of classrooms. 
I  will  be interested to see how this is implemented.

We held our annual cross-country carnival yesterday. There was a bit  of
wind, but the conditions were ideal.  There was a mix of serious runners and
those enjoying the outing,  getting into the house spirit .  I  missed the 18's race
so I  ran with the 16's and 17's girls.  It  is  such a lovely course through our
local bushland so it ’s  not a boring run. Thank you to our staff  organisers and
all  our helpers.

Day 1 Term 2,  Monday 24th April  is  a Staff  Development Day. All  staff  will  be
attending Gumbaynggirr cultural awareness training at Yarrawarra
Cultural Centre in the morning.  This includes our front office staff .  This
means our office will  not be open until  1pm this day.

ANZAC Day is Tuesday 25th April .  All  students are invited to attend the
Woolgoolga march. Everyone is asked to meet at the corner near NAB at
10.30am with the march starting at 11am. Many students have already
collected their blazer from the l ibrary.  Any student without a blazer is sti l l
welcome to join us in full  school uniform.

We are at the end of Term 1 and we have packed so much in.  I  thank
everyone for their contribution to our school this term and wish you all  a
happy Easter and an enjoyable holiday. Students return Wednesday 26th
April .



COMING EVENTS 

Friday 
7th April

Good Friday 

Monday 
24th April

Staff Development Day

Tuesday 
25th April

ANZAC DAY

Wednesday 
26th April

Students Return to School for 
Term 2

Friday 
28th April

Open Touch Football 

Friday 5th May UNE Open Day

Wednesday 17th
- Friday 19th

May
Sydney University Excursion

Tuesday 30th -
Wednesday 31st

May
Songwriters Workshop
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STUDIOSITY
For years 10,  11 ,  & 12
Ease the stress of the 
HSC with this free 
online tutoring service.  
Studiosity is available 
through Coffs Harbour 
Libraries,  either in the 
l ibrary or from home, 
(all  you need is your Library card) and 
is the place to go to get help from trained,
professional tutors.  You can connect l ive to 
a tutor,  get writing feedback,  or make the 
most of the hundreds of curriculum based
practice tests available once you log in.
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OPEN GIRLS SOCCER GALA DAY 2023 
Congratulations to the athletes who participated in the Open Girls Soccer Gala Day.  All
competitors fought hard against the experienced Bellingen High School team who were much
older than our girls. We look forward to building on this team in the next two years. Thanks to
Captains Smarlee and Lucy for their on-field organisation and to the parents and carers for
transport to Leisure Park.

OPEN BOYS SOCCER GALA DAY
This year the Open Boys Soccer team made the semi-finals against CHEC. The team
unfortunately lost 2-0 in a closely contested game. After the game the referee informed our
players that the match was one of the best games he has ever officiated,  as both teams were
competitive and respectful towards each other and all  officials.  Van Knight was the Man of
the Match for Woolgoolga HS. The boys were great ambassadors for our school and
supported each other as a team. Well  done!

The 15s Boys Bill Turner Cup team took to the field full of hope
for their match against Bellingen High School. On what was a

windy day, conditions were not ideal and proved to be difficult
in trying to play beautiful football. We were a bit slow to get

started and Bellingen took advantage, moving the ball well to
score inside 10 minutes from what was some scrappy play inside

the box. The boys soon found their feet and started to get into
the match with some opportunities coming our way but

unfortunately unable to score and would go into halftime 1-0
down. The second half was just as difficult playing against the
wind making it hard to move the ball down the field. The boys
pushed forward, starting to create some good play leading to

some opportunities with freekicks coming our way on top of the
box. Despite our best efforts pushing forward, Bellingen scored
again on a breakaway late in the second half and our run in the

Cup competition ended with a 2 nil defeat against worthy
opponents. Well done on your efforts boys. 

U15s BILL TURNER 
SOCCER MATCH



EASTER SHOW 2023
The Woolgoolga High Agriculture show team spent Tuesday morning preparing

their chickens for the Sydney Royal Easter show. The students washed their
exhibits and prepared them to the highest standards. The birds will arrive in

Sydney at 7am Wednesday courtesy of Deon’s Transport .
The chickens entered in the school commercial layers clad and will be judged

on their presentation and the quality of the eggs they lay. Our school honey will
be competing against schools from all over Australia at the National Honey
show which takes place at the Royal Easter show. Finally, one of the giant

Woolgoolga High pumpkins is on the truck to compete against other schools at
the show.

Congratulations to all the students who work tirelessly on a Tuesday morning
to represent the school as part of this team.

STAND UP STAND BY
Stand up Stand By, is an All One Under the Sun production theatre show that 
weaves real life scenarios and experiences with poetry, Hip hop, film, and dance 
to explore how racism feels, what it looks like and how the role of the bystander 
can have a positive impact when a racist incident occurs. The performance was 
a result of anti-racism workshops conducted in schools in the Coffs Harbour 
region. All the performers were local school students who acted out real life 
scenarios on stage. Woolgoolga High School students were impressed and 
inspired by the skills and professionalism of the performers.  The anti-racism theme was 
relevant to our students as most of them have either witnessed or experienced racism and
understood there are still a lot of misguided people on this issue. As it was said in the
performance, NO ONE IS BORN RACIST, IT IS A LEARNT BEHAVIOUR.
All Under One Sun will be doing some workshops with Woolgoolga High School next term.
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The family of one of our new Year 7 students
Oliver,  is  seeking assistance from our
community to help raise money for an
accessible van to transport Oli  and his
younger brother in.  Both boys have Duchenne
Muscular Dystrophy, a degenerative muscle
wasting condition which leaves them using a
powered wheelchair for mobility.   

The family is holding an Auction at the
Seaview Tavern on Saturday 29th April  from
12-5pm to help raise money and have stated
on Facebook ‘We are doing this fundraiser to
hopefully get an accessible van to house two
power chairs,  my eldest Oli  can no longer
access my vehicle at all .  We just do not have
the funds to get the vehicle we need which is
a VW Caravelle Long Wheel Base valued at
$70,000' .
A Go Fund Me page has also been created by
the family to assist with their cause.

Oli & Isaac need your help

https://www.gofundme.com/f/oli-isaac-accessible-
vehicle?utm_campaign=p_cf+share-flow-

1&utm_content=undefined&utm_medium=copy_link&ut
m_source=customer&utm_term=undefined



YEAR 10 TEXTILES

SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING
CHALLENGE

FOOD TECHNOLOGY
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 Year 10 Textiles have been
studying Indigenous Artists and
the application of their artworks
to fabrics.  The students have then
constructed a sewing caddy to
keep their sewing supplies in
instead of plastic containers.  Here
are a just a few of their amazing
projects!

Year 12 Food
Technology have
been studying
manufacturing and
preservation this
term.  They have
made a charcuterie
board with their
own tomato pickles
and dried banana. 

On April 4th, a 30 strong contingent of year 9 and year 10 students
went to the Newcastle University Engineering challenge held this year
in the Wiigulga Sports complex and Community Centre.  8 teams of
students from Bellingen High school, Dorrigo High school, South
Grafton High school, Bishop Druitt College, Clarence Valley Anglican
School and Toormina High School all attended on the day.  The
students attempted all the challenges which ranged from building
grasping devices and model Mars rovers to code breaking and bridge
building. Although not placing overall, the team was enthusiastic,
enjoyed the competition and were individually successful in some of
the challenges. 
Coffs Harbour High School were the eventual winners on the day.  The
event culminated in the bridge challenge. Woolgoolga High School
went last as they had earnt the highest points for the lightest bridge.
The teams bridge held together but collapsed under the second mass. 
 The school would like to thank 
Pat Delany and her organising committee, the Woolgoolga Rotary club 
and all the volunteers and sponsors that made the day a successful
event.
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MULLAWAY 4,353 POINTS 

EMERALD 4,292 POINTS 

ARRAWARRA 4,028 POINTS 

DIAMOND 3,982 POINTS 

HOUSE POINTS

REMINDER PARENTS AND
CARERS

Please do NOT drive into the staff
carpark in the mornings before
school and in the afternoons after
school to pick up or drop off your
child. It is extremely busy at this
time and we would appreciate it if
you could drop your child off in the
designated drop-off and pick-up
areas. Students should also enter
the school via the pathways for
safety reasons.
Thank you for your co-operation.

ARE YOU A SENIOR JOB
SEEKER WHO NEEDS TO MEET

CERTAIN MUTUAL
OBLIGATION

REQUIREMENTS?



Then our canteen needs 
you ……. .

We are looking for volunteers 
to come and help in our great

school canteen and we can
provide a Volunteer

Organisation Approval ID
Number.



Whether you want to volunteer

up to 15 hours a week or a
minimum of five hours a week,

we’d love for you to join us.



The only requirements are a
current Working with Children
Check and a sense of humour.



If  this is something you are
interested in and would like

some further information
please call  Diane Della
(Canteen Manager) on

0418230454

We really appreciate
parent/carer contact

so when a staff
member contacts you
and leaves a message

please  try to catch
their name. When you

return the call  our 
 office staff can direct

your call  to the
appropriate staff

member.



SCHOOL BYTES FINANCE MODULE

 PAGE 08

We are excited to announce our school will be
transitioning to an upgraded School Bytes

finance system on 9 May 2023!



CROSS COUNTRY 2023
PAGE  09
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SKILLSROAD VISIT
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The Year 12 Agriculture class visited
the Sunshine Sugar Harwood Mill  and
Refinery on Wednesday. This
excursion was a part of the students'
farm product study, which focused on
the processing of a farm product to
the end product received by the
consumer.  This was a great day,
students toured the mill  and refinery
and explored the very complex
procedures that sugar cane
undergoes to reach the sugar that
ends up on the table in your home.
Thank you to the team at Sunshine
Sugar - Vivien,  Leah, Ostin and
Alistair.

 YEAR 12 Ag VISIT  - SUNSHINE SUGAR
HARWOOD MILL AND REFINERY

The Skillsroad team visited two Year 10 Careers classes 
on Monday 20th March 2023 and delivered an 
intensive work readiness program.
 Students completed a:  

●  Skil lsroad Career Quiz
●  Skil lsroad Job Fit  Test

These activities aligned well  with the ‘ learning about
themselves activities’  they have been completing in their
careers classes.   Students who completed this have access to
their results which is a  great resource to share with friends and  
family to strengthen career conversations,  build skil ls and
support decision making .

 MOCK MEDIATION AND MOCK TRIAL
WHS has entered into the Mock Mediation and Mock Trial competitions, which are run by the Law Society of NSW. These are
academic extra-curricular activities that are designed for students to showcase their knowledge and interpersonal skills in
matters of law. The Mock Mediation competition is for students studying Year 10 Commerce. This involves a team of six
students who role play a given scenario, whereby two students act as mediators and need to assist two opposing pairs of
students whom are having a disagreement. The whole process is overseen by an adjudicator who allocates marks to each
student on their performance in their role. We scored a very impressive 88/100 in this first round, all while being nervous as 
we were assigned the President of the Law Society as our adjudicator. We are looking forward to our next round in term two!  
 The Mock Trial competition is for students studying Year 10 Commerce and Year 11 Legal 
Studies. Our team this term consisted of three students from each year. the Mock Trial 
competition is a direct, head-to-head competition between two schools in a courtroom-
like setting. Our team was acting as the prosecution in our legal battle against Wyong 
Christian Community School. The case involved the defendant standing accused of 
cutting down a tree and blocking a railway line. While our team put up a good fight, we were 
defeated on the day by Wyong’s defence team.  We learnt a lot of lessons which will 
help us prepare for the next round in term two.



YES+ Grafton TAFE enrolment       
 forms due Fri  28 April  (to Careers
Office)
YES+ Automotive course Tuesday 2
May Grafton TAFE
YES+ Engineering course Friday 5
May Grafton TAFE
UNE Open Day (Yr 12) Friday 5 May



UPCOMING CAREERS
EVENTS




CAREERS  
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CREATE FOR A DAY 
WHEN: Saturday 15th April 

TIME: 10am - 3pm 
COST: $25 pp including lunch 



SAE Byron Bay is opening its doors on Saturday 15th of April for Create
For A Day, a one-of-a-kind full day program where students can come to
our campus and work on inspiring creative projects in the fields of
Animation, Audio, Film, Games, Design, Songwriting & Music Production. 

Due to the tertiary level of the workshop content, this event is open to
anyone aged 15 years and above (Year 10 and over).
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Job Vacancies 

 Apprentice Chef at Accor Apartments and 
 Realty, Coffs Harbour
Roof Plumbing Apprenticeship at Coffs Harbour
School-based Traineeship in Warehousing
Operations at Reece, Coffs Harbour South (Yr 10
students)
Trainee Building Surveyor at Clarence Valley
Council
Junior Staff for school holiday & ongoing work at
Breakwall Cafe & Restaurant, Coffs Harbour
Yacht Club
Junior Casual Hospitality Staff at Dumpling Bar,
Park Beach Plaza for school holidays
Part-time Trainee at Young Explorers Preschool
and Long Day Care, Coffs Harbour

Please visit the Woolgoolga High School Careers
website to obtain further information about these
new jobs.
Click on Workplace Learning then Vacancies &
Opportunities. (Please scroll down on the left to see
all vacancies)

WHS Careers Team 
Lleft to Right : Mr David Youman, Ms Chris Hansen, 

Ms Emma Darbin and Mr Craig Rutledge
  



Swimming Wed 3 - Fri 5
May 

NSW CHS State Swimming
Carnival 

Olympic Aquatic Centre Homebush 2

Cross
Country 

Wed 5 Apr WHS Cross Country Woolgoolga High School 1

Mon 15 May MNC Zone Cross Country Nana Glen 2

Fri 16 June NC Regional Cross Country Bryon Bay 2

Fri 21 July 
NSW All School's State Cross

Country 
Eastern Creek 3

Athletics 

Fri 19 May WHS Athletics Carnival Woolgoolga 2

Tue 20 June MNC Zone Athletics Coffs Harbour international Stadium 2

Thu 17 Aug NC Regional Athletics Coffs Harbour international Stadium 3

Wed 6 - Fri 8 
 Sept 

NSW CHS State Athletics Sydney Olympic Park 3

REPRESENTATIVE SPORTSSPORTS

NOTE: DATES AND VENUES ARE CORRECT AT TIME OF PRINTING BUT MAY BE SUBJECT TO CHANGE. PLEASE
CHECK CLOSER TO TIME OF EVENT.
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2023 SPORT CARNIVAL DATES 
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Congratulations
to Jye Pursch

(Yr 11)  who was
selected in the

Mid North Coast
Zone Open Boys’
basketball  team.
The trials were

held in Port
Macquarie on

5th April  -  more
details will  be

available in the
next newsletter.  

Congratulations to
Emma Williams (Yr 12)
who has been selected

in the North Coast
Combined High Schools

Under 18’s Rugby
League team and to
Hadley March (Yr 9)

who is reserve for the
under 16’s team. Well

done girls and good
luck at the Greater

Northern NSW
representative team

trial next term in Coffs
Harbour.  
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 




